The  international students welcome, offered by the International Relations Service of UPC-BarcelonaTech

Your arrival at the UPC, this February, entails receiving some information that can help you to situate yourselves in your new environment. The welcome that the International Relations Service of this UPC- BarcelonaTech offers you, includes INFORMATION AND PROCEDURE SESSIONS OFFERED BY THE INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS MOBILITY OFFICE.
The International Students Mobility Office of UPC (also called “OMI”, or “Oficina de Mobilitat Internacional d’Estudiants”) offers a welcome pack and information about legal procedures that can be interesting for you. 
a. In case that your school or department of destination is in Terrassa or close there (schools: ETSEIAT, EUETIT, EUOOT, EUNCET o CITM), you should address yourselves to the “OIRI” office (International Relations and Information Office; you will find details about them at the end of this message). There, you will receive all the material and information about procedures.

b. In case your school was none of the mentioned before, you should go to the OMI office during the first days of your stay in la UPC. In the OMI in Barcelona, we have scheduled a calendar of welcome sessions according to your information needs and language. You will also avoid waiting or queuing. 
These sessions will take place in the Aula Màster (Campus Nord, building A-3), which is close to the OMI office:

-Dates: February 2nd, 8th, 13th, 16th, 21st and 23rd.
-Timetable:					
	HOUR
	ADDRESSEES

	10:00h
	European Union nationality (international students that came without needing a student visa)
(information in English)

	11.00h
	Outside European Union nationality (information in English)

	12:00h
	European Union nationality (international students that came without needing a student visa)
 (information in English)

	13:00h
	Outside European Union nationality (information in Spanish)



If for any reason it is impossible for you to assist to any of these sessions, you should go to the International Mobility Office (or the OIRI in Terrassa) as soon as you can. There, you will receive the same information. It is important that you receive this information during the first days of your stay in Spain, mainly if you come from a country from outside the European Union, because there are some procedures that you must have done in a very short period of time. For this reason, it is very important that you receive the information as soon as possible and start these procedures.

To conclude, please also note that in our website you have other information that can be useful during your stay in Spain. You will find it at the following link:
https://www.upc.edu/sri/students/international-students

These are the addresses of the International Mobility Offices of UPC:
· Oficina de Mobilitat Internacional d’Estudiants de Barcelona (OMI) 
Building BIB (Library), Campus Nord.
C. Jordi Girona, nº1-3. 08034 Barcelona
Tel. 93 401 69 37 - Fax 93 401 74 02
E-mail: oficina.mobilitat.internacional@upc.edu 
Timetable:  from Monday to Friday, from 10h to 14h. Also afternoons of Tuesdays and Thursdays, from 16h to 18h.
· Oficina d’Informació i Relacions Internacionals (OIRI) 
Building Campus, floor 0; Campus de Terrassa.
C. Colom, nº2. 08222 Terrassa
Tel. 93 739 86 08 / 81 32 - Fax 93 739 86 01
E-mail: mobilitat@ct.upc.edu 
Timetable:  from Monday to Friday, from 10h to 14h. 
